Dick Pope/Polk County Chapter of the Florida Public Relations Association

Board of Directors Meeting 

May 11, 2006








Lakeland Chamber

8:30 a.m.








Conference Room       

Call to Order:  8:32 a.m.
Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made and seconded by R. Arocho/C. Fenner to approve the April meeting minutes.

Treasurer’s Report:

A motion was made and seconded by S. Black/L. Martini to accept the April Treasurer’s report.  

President’s Report:  Jennifer Bush

President Bush’s report of 4/14/06 – 5/8/06 included the following:

· Wrote an article for the newsletter (for Pam) to encourage Mentors.

· Distributed Chocolate Morsels; included a request for Mentors for Pam.

· Wrote the President's Diary for the newsletter.

· Sent Carla and Pam information from the resource CD about accreditation.

· Spent lunch telling Clayton about all the neat stuff we've been doing in FPRA.

· Completed and distributed the Mid-Year Report

· Participated in the Bok Tower PRowl. 

· Participated in the April 27 Breakfast & Brainstorming.

· Answer questions for potential member Lesley McCutchin. Should be turning in paperwork soon.

· Distributed member survey

Committee Reports -- Submitted and distributed prior to meeting.  

Additional comments included:

Membership: Pam discussed contacting student members who have graduated to let them know that they can attend monthly meetings at the student price until August 31.  State’s member list is not updated, but our database is.  A motion was made and seconded by S. Black/ R. Arocho to purchase Microsoft Access, which will then be transferred each year to the new membership chair.  We currently have 65 paid professional members.  A motion was made and seconded by C. Schwartz/S. Black to approve Lesley McCutchin as a new member.  A motion was made and seconded by S. Black. L. Martini to approve Tom Haggerty as a new member, however, his application will be held until a resume is received.     
Community Involvement: Claire reported that we will have extra to distribute to other organizations.  We could notify chapters to see if they can use some.  More volunteers are needed to match the phones and their cords.  

Website:  Lori will replace the link to the survey on our website with a link to the new survey.
Student Chapter:  Most of the membership has graduated, but their membership will still be good until August.  

Newsletter: Draft will be emailed this week.

Program:  Our June and July meetings both need programs.  Topics discussed for those meetings were:  The Ledger’s “Your Voice” and stress management (possible speaker would be Lori Edwards’ husband).  

Nominating Committee:  Lori reported that a selection committee will be created.  Each existing board member will receive a phone call from Lori.  The timeline is: May 12 – nominations go out to membership, June 15 – the committee will meet, July 20 – the membership will vote.

Old Business:  None

New business:  

· Annual Conference Chair Kris Keprios reported that members have started registering for Conference.  Conference will take place August 6-9 on Amelia Island.  The chapter will award conference scholarships to 2 Chapter members.  

· Jennifer Bush reported that Renee Arocho has accepted a marketing position at Publix, and will no longer be an FPRA member.  We will seek a member to take over as treasurer.  Becky will handle RSVPs and check-in at our monthly meetings, with the help of Lesley Corban.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
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	Name
	Sept.
	Oct.
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	Dec.
	Jan.
	Feb.
	Mar.
	Apr.
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	Aug.

	R. Arocho
	X
	X
	 X
	 
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 

	J. Bush
	X
	X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 

	S. Clayton Black
	 
	X
	 X
	 
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 

	C. Fenner
	X
	X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 X
	 
	 

	L. Martini
	X
	X
	 
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 

	B. Moser
	X
	X
	 X
	 
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 
	 
	 

	B. Murphy
	X
	X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 

	C. Schwartz
	X
	X
	 X
	 
	 X
	 
	 X
	X
	 X
	 
	 

	D. Sheppard
	X
	 
	 X
	 
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 
	 

	C. Urbany
	X
	X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 
	 X
	 
	 
	 

	P. Yarborough
	 N/A
	N/A 
	N/A 
	 X
	 
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 X
	 
	 


Respectfully submitted,

Becky Murphy
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